
 

Hey there, fellow SAYLA members! I've been an active SAYLA member since becoming licensed 

in Texas, attending every event that I can, and I've probably met most of you already! 

As a fully bilingual attorney licensed in both Mexico and Texas, I bring a unique perspective to 

the table. Growing up in various cities across Mexico and the United States gave me an 

appreciation for diverse cultures and legal systems from an early age. My legal journey began at 

Mexico's renowned Monterrey Institute of Higher Technology and Education (ITESM), where I 

earned my Bachelor's in Law and Political Science. During this time, I participated in the "Forming 

the Global Attorney" program at the prestigious Garrigues law firm in Madrid, Spain, further 

broadening my international legal outlook. 

After obtaining an LL.M. from St. Mary's University School of Law and becoming licensed in 

Texas, I discovered my passion for civil litigation and family law. For the past two years, I've 

focused almost-exclusively on civil litigation, primarily in the family law field, and I recently 

joined Higdon Hardy & Zuflacht as their newest associate. 

One of my passions for the legal field is the endless knowledge and constant opportunities to learn, 

but I also firmly believe that as attorneys, we need to dedicate just as much time to building 

relationships and nurturing our social side as we do to our work in the office. As a SAYLA board 

member, I'd work on planning engaging events for both continuing education, and for socializing 

and staying active together. I'd bring my diverse background and international experience to the 

table, to hopefully foster strong connections and cross-border collaboration. 

I believe that having a balanced life helps me bring fresh energy and perspectives to my work- 

when I'm not in lawyer mode, you can find me staying active, gaming and hanging out with friends, 

or traveling with my family. 

I'm excited about the opportunity to serve you and would be honored to have your vote! Together, 

we can continue our journey as lawyers while having some fun along the way. Thanks for 

considering me! 


